EXCESS DISPOSAL INC
Dba EXCESS DISPOSAL SERVICE
2654 E HWY 2
OLDTOWN ID 83822
208 437 4502
November 9, 2009

Secretary
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission
P O Box 47250
Olympia WA 98504-7250

Dear Sirs:

This filing is submitted by Excess Disposal Service G-107.
This filing proposes a rate increase in disposal fees. This increase is necessary to offset the 13% increase in disposal site fees.  If approved by the Commission, these rates would increase our revenues by approximately $21000.00.

The following pages will be revised:
Title page   ----   added email address
Pages 23, 23A, 24, 30, 34, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40   ----   due to disposal fee increase

As required by Commission rules, a copy of this letter will be mailed to the County Council and to the mayors of all cities impacted by this filing. We will be sending notices to customer with their first bill after commission approval, as required in WAC 480.70.271 (2) (a) (iii).   Notices will mailed January 1, 2010.

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me Cindy Low. My telephone number is 208 437 4502, fax number 208 448 2290, and email address is low7@verizon.net


Sincerely,


Cindy Low, Secr.

Cc: Pend Oreille County Council Chair
       Newport City Manager
       Cusick City Manager


